

# TOWER VIEWS

May 9, 2013

Clinton United Methodist Church 601 S. Fourth St. · Clinton, Missouri 660-885-5597 · www.clintonumc.net

#### MINISTRY STAFF

Dr. David A. Maggi - Pastor Sam Lucas - Director of Music & Organist Jennifer Kiely - Youth Leader Rev. Carl Whitacre - Pastor Emeritus

#### spring forward

we won't weep for winter when she has spewed her last snowflake. she has become an annoying guest who refuses to leavestomping her feet and digging in and blowing cold nastiness iust to be obnoxious. spring, full of grace and green will soon push old winter, slush and all, out the window.



### d maggi

Next Sunday Sermon Isaiah 40: 28-31

Food Drive This Saturday-Saturday, May 11 is the National Association of Letter Carriers food drive. Please leave your donations at your mailbox Saturday morning!





Darlene Woods, Janice Sloan
Fred Kimball, Raymond Mothersbaugh
and Dale Smith
Serving in the U.S. Military
Tiffany Cox - US Navy
Pray for Peace

# E-Prayers!

We are no longer going to be making phone calls for the prayer chain.

We will now be doing an e-prayer. When prayer requests come in, an email will go out to the prayer team. Everything will be the same just no more phone calls. If you would like to be a part of the e-prayer team please call the church office at 885-5597.

Change to May UMW Meeting

The May United Methodist Women meeting scheduled for May 10 at 1:30 p.m. at the church has been changed. In place of our regular meeting, we will be leaving the church at 9:00 a.m. to visit the Living Waters Ranch in Osceola for a tour. The Director of the Ranch is Joyce Brown, sister of one of our UMW members, Anita Slocum, and she is looking forward to showing us all they do at the ranch. The Living Waters Ranch is a 501c3 nonprofit, faith-based organization with an emphasis on outdoor education. Following our tour, we plan to stop at Sugarfoot Barbeque in Osceola for lunch. Please call the church office if you would like to go so we can be sure to have adequate transportation.

# Calling All Young People Children and Youth

Musical Volunteers are needed for entertainment at our All-Church Picnic, June 2! Bring a vocal or instrumental solo or group. You will perform outside on a special stage! If you are interested or for more information, contact Sam or the church office.

#### Calendar of Events

Sunday, May 12

Happy Mother's Day!

8:30 - Early Morning Worship

9:00 - Continental Breakfast

9:00 - Youth Council

9:30 - Sunday School

10:30 - Morning Worship

Monday, May 13

8:00 - Staff Meeting

5:15 - Cub Scouts

Wednesday, May 15

10:00 - Bible Study

3:00 - UMYF

6:00 - Church Council

7:00 - Chancel Choir



Worship Assistants



Greeters- Carl and Angela Entrop
Ed and Kay Morehead

Ushers -

Gathering music - 8:30 - Brenda Ford

10:30 - Janice Santero

Acolytes - Kenzie Hockersmith and Paul Shields

On Sunday, May 19, we will honor our Graduates with a special time of recognition. At 9:30 a.m. the graduates and their families will gather in the gym for a special breakfast prepared by the parents of the Junior class. A time of recognition will take place at the 10:30 worship service.

Congratulations to the Clinton Highschool Class of 2013:

Meghan Barr Megan Bremer
Austin Cates Maggie Fenwick
Doug Hutcherson Madison Shoemaker

Janie Wetzel

## Have You Recently Moved?

We depend on you to help us keep our records up to date. Please notify the church office of any change of address or phone number as soon as you can so that our membership information is current.

It's time to be thinking of Summer and here are a few events that you might want to mark on your calendar:



# **Graduating Senior Breakfast**

Sunday, May 19 at 9:30 a.m. in the Church gym. The junior class will prepare breakfast for the seniors and their family.

# All Church Picnic

Sunday, June 2 at 5:00 p.m. on the church lawn. The Church will provide meat, drinks, and table service. Church members bring a side dish/dessert and lawn chairs. Entertainment will be provided by the children of the church

#### **Vacation Bible School**

July 8 - 12 9:00 - 11:15 a.m. for children age 4 through 5th grade

# Missoula Children's Theatre

July 22 through July 27 for children who have completed kindergarten through 2013 graduating high school seniors



The Cub Scouts need our help!

The local cub scouts are in need of 2 liter bottles <u>with</u> the cap. They are doing a project this summer during camp and will need at least 150! You can bring your 2 liter bottles into the church office and the Scouts will pick them up from there. Thank you for your help!